September 08, 2009

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:38 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, September 8, 2009.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Citizen attenders were:  Jeannie Reinhardt, Donna Gates, Becky Gates, Bryce Black, Kathleen Plunket-Black, Carl Morsbach, Greg Baecker and Randy Richardson.  Also present was Steve Berger

The Town Board examined minutes from the August 11th regular meeting and the August 22nd special meeting.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s report for August was read; balance on hand was $48,319.78.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the report and Denny Richardson seconded it.  The vote was unanimous. 

Plan Commission Report

Maureen Manore reported that the Plan Commission met on August 18, 2009.  When the meeting was called to order there was a motion on the floor to strike agenda item 4- Discuss Town’s Comprehensive Plan July 29th Hearing and item 5- Make requested changes to the proposed plan.  There was a discussion and vote, which resulted in the motion not carrying.  The Plan Commission heard some citizen’s complaints and discussed comments from the hearing.  

Mike Roberts also reported on the meeting.  He stated that the Plan Commission had exceeded their authority by holding the meeting after the resolution to present the proposed comprehensive plan to the Town Board had been passed and that this was a serious offense.  He had contacted a Wisconsin Towns Association lawyer after that meeting and was told that the Plan Commission had no business working on the plan after they had passed the resolution to send it to the Town Board.  Mike Roberts made a motion to request the resignation of the six remaining plan commission members Brad Anderson seconded and a discussion followed.  Brad Anderson called for a voice vote on the motion; Mike Roberts-Aye, Denny Richardson Nay, Brad Anderson Nay.  The motion did not carry.

Brad Anderson made a motion to hire a town lawyer to help with the Plan Commission if a Towns Association lawyer recommended it was advisable.  Mike Roberts seconded and Brad Anderson called for a voice vote.  Mike Roberts-Aye, Denny Richardson-Aye, Brad Anderson-Aye, the motion carried.

Citizen’s Concerns:



Becky Gates, Donna Gates and Bryce Black complained about Mike Roberts’ lack of professional behavior.

Jeannie Reinhardt stated that she was not satisfied with Mike Roberts’ answers to her questions about a property line issue.  Mike replied that he did inform her at the time of the complaint that the Town had no way to enforce setbacks.

Tina Bee stated that if there is a lack of education concerning the Plan Commission the Town Board should be educating them, not trying to force them out.

Bryce Black stated that if the goal of the Town Board was to come up with a plan then this was not moving forward.

Kathleen Plunket-Black stated that the legality of the last Plan Commission meeting has been called into question but there has been no statutes cited to back this claim. 


Road Update

Most of the damage to the roads caused by the excessive rains in part of the Town on August 14th have been patched.  Repairs on these sites will continue.  Brad Anderson toured the damage with Bernie Weiss and a representative of the D.O.T.  The damage has been itemized.  There is a possibility that the State may cover 75% of the cost and the county may then cover 50% of the remaining costs.  The county will submit the appropriate paper work on behalf of the Town.  Denny Richardson made a motion to authorize the Pepin County Highway Department to apply for State Flood Damage Aide.  Mike Roberts seconded and the vote was unanimous. 

Carl Morsbach asked the board who decides how big bridges are supposed to be.  He said that the bridge on County Road N between County Road D and Swede Ramble was too narrow and caused flood damage to his field.  He was told that was a county road and the bridge decision was made by the county or their engineers.

The Board discussed applying for Community Development Block Grant-Emergency Assistance.  This grant was primarily for the aide of private residences that sustained structural damage and there were none reported in the Town of Frankfort.  It was decided not to apply. 

John Egli sent an email to the Town Board asking for a Funding Commitment letter.  This letter commits the Town to 30% of the cost of the road repairs and debris removal.  The Town Board read the Funding Commitment letter that was prepared and authorized Brad Anderson to make changes as needed concerning the dollar amount.

Appoint Plan Commission Member

This agenda item was postponed.

Approval of July 29th Hearing Minutes

The minutes were read.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Discuss tape Recording/ Minutes of Meetings

The Board decided not to tape record meetings as a general rule.  It was decided that the way the minutes were being written up was satisfactory.  

Discuss Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission Comments of Proposed Comprehensive Plan

Peter Fletcher, Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission, responded to the request from the Plan Commission Chair as directed by Chairman Brad Anderson that the Proposed Comprehensive Plan be reviewed for its compliance with meeting the purpose and intent of the Wisconsin State Comprehensive Planning Law.  Mr. Fletcher listed three items that where not in this plan: Land use acreage projections in 5 year increments; Employment forecasts; and Identifying existing or potential conflicts between local governmental units and a process to resolve them. 

Vote on Proposed Comprehensive Plan

There was some discussion on Mike Robert’s proposed amendments to the proposed comprehensive plan.

The vote was postponed.

Discuss/Vote on Ordinance for Fire Call Reimbursement

The Board discussed the ordinance and decided to vote on it at the October regular Town Board meeting.

Pay Bills

Steve Berger, from the Rural Mutual Town Insurance company explained why the amount for this months Town insurance bill was different from last months.  The difference was due to incorrect billing for the previous months.  The total paid for the year will not change.

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for October 13, 2009, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Citizens Concerns, Road Reports, Discuss Plan Commission, Discuss/Vote on Ordinance for Fire Call Reimbursement and Vote on Proposed Comprehensive Plan.

Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.

Time 10:10 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

